
 

 

Announcement  

Franconia District Supervisor Rodney Lusk 

Koinonia & United Community Food Distributions 

Date: August 26 2025 

 

Mr. Chairman – I am pleased to report that non-profits Koinonia and United Community made a 

big impact in the community this summer by adding eggs to the food they distribute within the 

Franconia District. These organizations were able to purchase eggs as a result of funding from a 

gracious silent donor, to supplement their food supplies slated for distribution.  

United Community held a food distribution on Saturday, July 19th. At this distribution, eggs and 

produce were provided to families in the Richmond Highway area.  On the day of their 

distribution, United Community provided fresh produce and delicious eggs to over 250 families. 

The produce was provided by Capital Area Food Bank. 

Koinonia, in the central part of the Franconia District, estimated that they will be able to supply 

eggs to serve over 1,100 families during their ongoing food distributions over the next six 

months. 

Koinonia, United Community, and Capital Area Food Bank are all incredible organizations that 

play a pivotal role in the Franconia District and Fairfax County. When we talk about difference 

makers in our area, you’ll find them there. Thank you to the amazing members of these 

organizations and the civic-minded donor for making Fairfax County a better place. While our 

region deals with economic uncertainty and food insecurity, partnerships between the public 

sector, non-profits and the business community will help meet the needs within our community.   


